
 WELCOME TO SACRED HEART PARISH   

HINDMARSH-FINDON  

Website:  www.sacredheartparishhindmarsh.com.au 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/sacredhearthindmarshparish 

IN THE CHARISM OF THE HEART OF CHRIST 

‘May the Sacred Heart of Jesus be everywhere loved’ 

              PARISH VISION STATEMENT 

As a people who believe and trust in the love of God for us, revealed in the heart of Jesus, we live out this love in 

a welcoming and inclusive community that provides life-giving support and service to all people. 

 

                                            PARISH OFFICE | PHONE  08 8346 3901  

Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday | 10:00am—2:00pm  

Please Note: If the office is unattended, please leave a message and we will return your call ASAP 

29 Grange Rd., West Hindmarsh | Mailing address: PO Box 34, Welland 5007 

E: shparish@shphf.com.au    Parish Priest: Father Lancy D’Silva CSC    Assistant Priest: Father Santhosh Nazareth CSC 

Mass Intentions 

6.00 pm Saturday Vigil 
 

Parish 
 

9.00 am SHC 

 

Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Guillermina Mujica Morales 

Andrew Dimasi (3rd) 
 

11:00 am OLM 

Aldo & Maria Gazzola 
 

10:30 am Italian SHC 

Festa Madonna Di Anzano 

 

28 May 2023 

Year A 
 

Pentecost Sunday 
 

 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

Lord, send out your Spirit 
and renew the face of the 

Earth. 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 
 

 

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the 
hearts of your faithful and 
kindle in them the fire of 

your love. 
 

Alleluia, Alleluia! 
 

Today’s Readings 

Acts 2: 1-11  
 

Ps 103: 1, 24, 29-31, 34 
 

1 Cor 12: 3-7, 12-13 
 

John 20: 19-23 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of Pentecost, the birth of the Church, which in many ways, was the 
culmination of the mission of Christ. The pinnacle of His mission will come at the end of time when 
He returns in all His glory to judge the living and the dead and to establish His permanent Kingdom. 
But for now, we live under the rule of the Holy Spirit Who has descended upon us in full form,     
transforming us and making it possible to prepare for Jesus’ final and glorious coming. 
 

The Trinity is truly a Mystery of Faith. In our limited way, we understand that God is Father, Son and 
Holy Spirit, each a distinct Person and each fully sharing in the one divine nature. Though They act in 
perfect unison, They each fulfill Their unique mission. The Father is the one Who sent the Son into 
the world and willed that He give His life for the salvation of all. The Son was sent and perfectly    
fulfilled the will of the Father, uniting humanity with divinity. The Holy Spirit is the Promise of Father 
and Son Who proceeds from Them and descends upon us, animating us and making it possible for 
us to share in the life of the Most Holy Trinity. 
 

If that is hard to comprehend, it should be! Our limited intellects can only grasp a shadow of the  
reality of God. That fact, however, should not discourage us. On the contrary, it should inspire us to 
anticipate that day when we will see God face to face and enter more deeply into the mystery of His 
divine life. 
 

Today we especially focus upon the Third Person of the Most Holy Trinity: The Holy Spirit. It is an   
incredible gift we have been given to live in this age of the Holy Spirit. The age of the Holy Spirit, is 
the most blessed age the world has ever seen because we are now able to receive the indwelling of 
the Most Holy Trinity by the power of the Holy Spirit. He is now also able to live within us, making our 
very souls His dwelling place. Heaven and earth unite within our souls. There could be nothing   
greater than this. 
 

As the Holy Spirit descends upon you, He brings the presence of the Father and the Son. They are 
inseparable. Therefore, as we prayerfully look within ourselves, we discover the Voice of the Father, 
leading us into His holy will. We discover the Person of the Son to Whom we are called to be         
conformed in every way, living as members of His very body on earth. This is made possible because 
the Holy Spirit descends upon us in a way similar to the way the Holy Spirit overshadowed our 
Blessed Mother, conceiving within her the Son of God. As the Holy Spirit overshadows us, God is  
conceived within our souls, and we begin to share in the very life of God here and now. 
 

Reflect, today, upon these holy mysteries of our faith. See the actions of the Father, Son and Holy 
Spirit as a true mystery. The only way we will be able to begin to probe these mysteries is through 
prayerful pondering. We must look for the workings of God within, see Him at work within our souls, 
savor His presence, rejoice in it and keep our eyes firmly fixed on Him. We must see the fruit of God’s 
presence in our lives, such as the Gifts of the Holy Spirit.  As you do, and as you see these Gifts with-
in you, you will be seeing God Himself, the Holy Spirit, alive and living within the depths of your soul. 
 

Most Holy Trinity, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, I worship You and adore You with all my Heart. Thank 
You, Father, for sending Your Son into the world. Thank You Father and Son for sending the Holy 
Spirit into my life. May I open my soul more fully to You today and every day so as to prepare for Your 
glorious return at the end of the ages. Jesus, I trust in You. Copyright © 2023 My Catholic Life! Inc. All rights reserved. Used with permission. 

“Come Holy Spirit!” 

                    YOU ARE WELCOME TO JOIN US FOR MASS  

 Tuesday  

 Wednesday 

 Friday 

 Saturday 

 Sunday  

 Sunday 

30  May 

31  May  

02  Jun 

03  Jun  

04  Jun 

04  Jun 

12:15 pm 

  6:00 pm 

  9:15 am 

  6:00 pm 

  9:00 am 

11:00 am 

Mass at Sacred Heart Church (SHC) Hindmarsh  

Rosary and Candlelight Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM)      

Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon 

Vigil Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon 

Mass at Sacred Heart Church (SHC) Hindmarsh 

Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon  

Invitation for Electronic Giving First Collection Second Collection 

Account Name 

BSB—Account Number 

Diocesan Presbytery 

085005—585353994 

Sacred Heart Parish Hindmarsh-Findon 

085005-159172373 

Thank you for using this option Reference: “747-Your Name” Reference: “Your Name” 

   Sacred Heart Church        Our Lady of the Manger 

   252 Port Rd Hindmarsh   176 Crittenden Rd Findon 



May 2023 *Attendance Counts at weekend Masses during May* 
 

28 May Pentecost Sunday (End of Eastertide) 

29 May Memorial of The Blessed Virgin Mary,                  

            Mother of the Church 

31 May Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin 

  Mary 

  May Coffee Circles Extended to June 
 

June 2023 

01 Jun Fundraising Committee Meeting @ 7pm OLM 

04 Jun Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 

11 Jun Solemnity of the Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 

13 Jun Feast of St Anthony - Mass at SHC, 6:30pm 

14 Jun Parish Pastoral Council Meeting, 6:45pm OLM 

16 Jun *Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus Masses* 
  9:30am School Mass @ SHC (no 9:15am Mass @ OLM) 

  6:30pm Mass at SHC 

17 Jun Memorial of the Immaculate Heart of the Blessed 

  Virgin Mary 

18 Jun 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

24 Jun Solemnity of The Nativity of Saint John the Baptist 

  Hearts United Inaugural Dinner @7pm, MacKillop 

  Hall, Nazareth Primary Campus, Findon 

 

 
 

From the Archdiocese 
 

Henley Parish Praise and Worship Family Night  

Join with others from parishes around Adelaide for an evening of 

worship on Wednesday May 31. Beginning with finger food in the 

Henley Parish Church Hall from 6.30pm. There will be a live band, a 

guest speaker, prayer teams and the sacrament of Reconciliation 

will be available. Enquiries to Barb Conlon M: 0439 305 543 or the 

Henley Beach Parish Office P: 8356 8888.  
 

Day of prayer for world peace  

Saturday 3rd June 10:45am - 3:15pm Our Lady of the Sacred Heart 

Church 420 Seaview Road Henley Beach. Includes Rosary, prayer 

for peace, silent prayer, Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & 

Benediction. Please bring your own lunch, tea/coffee provided En-

quiries and bookings phone Pauline 0403002240 by 1st June. All 

welcome.  
 

 

Feast of St Anthony of Padua including Relic of St Anthony from Italy 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, Payneham, from Monday June 

12 to Sunday June 18. Mass times are: Monday to Friday 9:15am 

(English) & 6.30pm Prayers; 7pm (Italian & English; Saturday 10am 

(English); Vigil Mass 6pm, Sunday Masses 8am & 9.15am 

(English); 11am (Italian); 2pm (Indian Community) 4.30pm 

(Konkani Community) & 6pm (Filipino Community). All Masses con-

celebrated by Fr Andrea Calabria OFM Conv and Fr Michael Romeo.                   

St Anthony’s bread will be distributed after all Masses on Tuesday 

June 13 and Sunday June 18 and a special blessing for children. 

Throughout the afternoon of Sunday June 18 there will be food,  

beverages and local entertainment. All enquiries P: 0413 743 405. 
 

Marriage Presentation 

Denis Toohey, who has a Master of Theological Studies degree, will 

outline 12 attributes of Trinity which can also be present in the 

marital relationship during his presentation on Trinity Sunday June 

4 from 4-5pm at the Lefevre Catholic Community Meeting Rooms, 

2 5 3  M i l i t a r y  R o a d ,  S e m a p h o r e . 

Enquiries: Father Roderick O’Brien 8449 6378 A Certificate of    

Attendance is available for professional development. Please regis-

ter with Fr Roderick before the event and on the day.  

Rosary Prayer Group 
Come along and pray the Rosary with us, each   
Friday morning after the 9:15 am Mass at Our 
Lady of the Manger Church.  All are welcome.                                          

Statue of Mary – Praying the Rosary. 15 families will kindly 

open their homes to the Statute of the Blessed Virgin Mary  

during May through to July. These families have committed to 

praying the Rosary for the week in their home. The Statue of 

Mary will move to a new home each week. We sincerely thank 

these families for their commitment to Praying the Rosary over 

coming weeks. We would like to keep this going for the rest of the 

year, if interested please register with Fr Lancy or Fr Santhosh. 

Changes to Mass times for the Following Feast Days: 
 

Feast of St Anthony 13/6:   

* Evening 6:30pm Mass at SHC.    Please note that there will be 

no 12:15pm Mass this day,  
 

Feast of Sacred Heart of Jesus 16/6:   

* Morning 9:30am School Mass at SHC along with St Joseph’s 

School Hindmarsh, Immaculate Heart of Mary School,                 

St Michael’s and Nazareth.  All are welcome to attend.    

* Evening 6:30pm Mass at SHC on this day.  Please note there 

will be no 9:15am Mass at OLM. 

Save the Date!  Vinnies Winter Soup Night             
15th July 2023 after the 6pm Mass at OLM.  
This year come and enjoy delicious home 
made Soup,  Pizza and Dessert.                                                
Prices: $15 Single, $20 Family. Tickets at the 
door.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

Understanding Divine Mercy Talk at St Peter Claver, Dulwich 
Fr Chris Alar MIC will be presenting a prayer 
workshop on Understanding Divine Mercy on 
Sunday June 4 at St Peter Claver Church,    
Dulwich from 12.30-4.30pm (BYO lunch). All 
are welcome and no prior registration is       
required. Fr Chris Alar MIC is a former wrestler 
and engineer with a Master in business       
administration, and the current Provincial    
Superior of the Marian Fathers in Stockbridge 
USA. Contact Mary Bugeja on M: 0417 808 183 for information. 

Thank you to all of those wonderful volunteers who helped out 

with collecting money for the soccer carparking.  There are no 

further games until end of July. If there are any other volunteers 

who would like to join us, you are more than welcome! Contact 

Sandra on 0402 894 613. There’s a very exciting season 

ahead: The FIFA Women’s World Cup, right here in Hindmarsh! 

Pentecost and National Reconciliation Week 
This week we recognise both the liturgical season of Pentecost 
and National Reconciliation Week. These two observances 
share some common threads.  
Pentecost marks a new beginning for the disciples of             
Jesus.  Upon receiving the Holy Spirit, they began to speak in 
languages that others could understand and share the Good 
News of Jesus.  This event helped people understand and come 
together in unity.  
National Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to learn about 
our shared histories, cultures and achievements, and to explore how 
each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. Each 
year this is held from 27 May to 3 June as these dates commemorate 
two significant milestones in the reconciliation journey— the successful 
1967 referendum and the High Court Mabo decision which recognized 
that Aboriginal people have lived in Australia for 50 000+ years.  In 
2008, former Prime Minister Rudd’s apology, formally given to 
all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people, did much to 
build understanding, bringing people together in unity for recon-
ciliation, hope and healing. The theme for National Reconciliation 
Week 2023, Be a Voice for Generations, encourages all Australians to 
be a voice for reconciliation in tangible ways in our everyday lives – 
where we live, work and socialise. May God’s Spirit inspire us to be  
people of reconciliation, inclusion and hope in this great country.   

No Mass & Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Please note that there will be no 6:30pm Mass 
and Adoration at SHC Hindmarsh,                     

during the Winter Months until further notice.  

Praying for the Sick:  Please pray for Phil Merchant 

and Liz Parker, for their mental and physical health.  

We pray also for all the sick in our community, that 

God will grant them courage, healing and strength. 



The next Community Mass will be held 

at Our Lady of the Manger Church 

FIndon on Sunday 18th June at 11am. 

Hosted by Nazareth Primary School.                      

All families are welcome! 

              

   Fundraising Committee Meeting 
                 Thursday 1st June @ 7pm OLM in the Sacristy 

Pastoral Council Meeting  

         Wednesday 14th June @ 6:45pm after the Mass at OLM  

Cost of the course is $50,  

email officeforworship@adelaide.catholic.org.au to register. 

                 Baptism 
        
 

We welcome into our faith Community                   

Grace Elisabetta Fitridge                                  

who celebrates the Sacrament of Baptism       

at Sacred Heart Church this                          

Saturday 27th May 2023.   

                                         

                       Please keep Grace and her family in your prayers. 

Voice to Parliament Referendum Webinar Series 

Catholic Social Services Victoria (CSSV) and Catholic Social        

Services Australia (CSSA) are pleased to invite you to join us for a 

series of webinars on Thursdays June 29 and July 27 from 4-5pm 

to discuss the upcoming referendum on Constitutional Recogni-

tion for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples and the 

Voice to Parliament. Series will include: 

June 29: The Church, Catholic Social Teaching and engagement 

with First Nations Peoples – Hear from Fr Frank Brennan SJ,   

Australian Jesuit priest, human rights   lawyer and academic  

July 27: First Nations Voices – Hear from a panel of Aboriginal 

and Torres Strait Islander Peoples about their views and          

experiences: Uncle Ron Briggs (Good Shepherd Australia New 

Zealand), Aunty Violet Sheriden (Ngunnawal Elder) and Esmai 

Manahan (MacKillop Family Services) 

C o s t s :  C S S A  a n d  C S S V  M e m b e r s :  F r e e .                                              

Non-members: $12 per session or $30 for the full series                                                 

Register for selected session or the full series here. 

Marian Procession: Sunday May 21st 

mailto:officeforworship@adelaide.catholic.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcam.us7.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Dfc5e55007fcc48e18a62679a5%26id%3Dbd80651d68%26e%3D00e42372b5&data=05%7C01%7Ccco-reception%40adelaide.catholic.org.au%7C3a068f36a80749b13d3f08db51ec


Bottle and Can Fundraising Drive for Parish Community Centre 

Thank you to those who have kindly been donating their         

recycling bottles and cans for our Community Centre. 

If you would like to have your bottles and cans collected         

directly from your home, please contact Tuong 0413 564 905 

or Josfel 0466 264 511.  Alternatively, please contact the    

Parish Office. No collection is too large or too small. Thank you 

Parish Fundraising….the story so far! 
We have raised a total of $8186 this year. 
This amount has come via funds raised 
from the carparking for soccer, bottle re-
funds and Christmas Carol night. 
 

BUT….we have a long way to go still! 
 

We need to raise a total of $40 000 by the 
end of the year. 
Together...we can do this!  

                     Start Time                            Teams 

July 

Mon 24th 8:30pm 

FIFA Women's World Cup 2023              

Brazil vs Panama 

Fri 28th 8:30pm 

FIFA Women's World Cup 2023            

China PR vs Haiti 

Sun 30th 2:00pm 

FIFA Women's World Cup 2023                   

Morocco vs Korea Republic 

August 

Tue 1st 8:30pm 

FIFA Women's World Cup 2023        

England vs China PR 

Tue 8th 8:30pm 

FIFA Women's World Cup 2023          

Round of 16 

 

Quote of the Week 
“The Holy Spirit is like a gardener,                          

cultivating our souls.”  

St John Vianney 

Ordering Tickets—there are 3 options: 

 Scan the QR code or visit                        

  https://www.trybooking.com/CIGEB       

 Purchase your tickets after Mass from 

 this Sunday 

 Order your tickets through the Parish 

  Office. Once payment  via EFT into the 

  parish account has been received, we 

  will forward your tickets. 
 

$40 Adults / $30 Children (12 years and under).                 

Bookings will close on 21st June.  Don’t miss out,               

book your tickets today! 
 

Raffle/Silent Auction Donations 

We are asking parishioners for any items (new 
and not used) that you may be happy to     

donate towards our Raffle Prizes or Silent   
Auction. Items can be left at either OLM or 

SHC with our Sacristans. We thank you for 

your generosity in supporting our fundraising! 

Don’t worry if you haven't yet hosted your May Coffee     

Circles, we  will now be extending this fundraiser                

through to June!! 

https://www.trybooking.com/CIGEB

